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John Richardson, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 pm at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song:  Steve Meyer
The Pledge:  oops - not sure who...
The Invocation:  Ed Hughes

Guests:  Jeremy Blevens, the new United Methodist Minister, a guest of Bill Dooley.

Jim Rippy presented the "Third Quarter Star Award" to Dave Owen.  Dave is a 1965 graduate of Richmond High School. He has been active in the Knights of Columbus for the past 30 years.  He served our country as a helicopter pilot, and now is an agronomy specialist for the USDA for 43 years.  Unfortunately, Dave was not able to attend the meeting, so Jim will deliver the award to him personally. Congratulations to Dave Owen for your many years of service to our country and the community.
Star Award Nominees are now open.  Give your suggestions to Jim Rippy or Ron Brohammer.

The Golf Tournament was discussed with the Sponsorship List being passed around again.  Steve Meyer was to look into the signs for our sponsors.  The game was discussed with a timeline:  Signs go up early in the day.  We will have a Sale of String for $1 per foot, and Six Feet for $5.  No string allowed for any of the Prize Holes.  Mulligans (a do-over) will be purchased in advance with two tickets per player allowed.  Cash prizes for Longest Drive, Closest to the Pin.  Raffle Items are possible depending on whether enough items arrive in time.  Wal-Mart is to give give-away sets of golf balls.  The Kansas City Royals have given a letter for four seats to a Spring 2016 Game.  It was decided to have this be a continuing raffle to end on our annual Chili Luncheon. Bill moved for it to be used for Project Eliminate funding - and our treasurer will add parking fee to the raffle.  Passed.  Tickets will be one for a dollar, and seven tickets for $5.  We will begin selling tickets at the Golf Tournament. Several members have raffle items / door prize items.  So far, Bill George has a team, but we need many more.  Members are encouraged to solicit team players.  Team registration forms are on the club's website (see URL above).  Registration @ 11am, Lunch @ noon, shotgun start @ 1pm. Workers arrive @ 10am.
We had a walk-in request that failed due to lack of a motion. 

Other business:
*  A Chamber of Commerce ballot was discussed and Chamber Directors were agreed to on the ballot.
*  A discussion of the budget was held by Steve Meyer, with a nomination for a special award being discussed and passed.  He will ensure that this is taken care of at our September Banquet.
*  Jerry McCarter served as the Sergeant-of-Arms, collecting many fines.  The winner of the 50/50 was Mac Proffit.

Barb Dooley then volunteered to be the next Secretary of the club, with unanimous vote.  She will be inducted at the Banquet along with the remainder of our new officers.

Upcoming events: 
August 21st:  Friday.  Richmond Kiwanis Bill George Golf Tournament.  See the website for details.
September 14th: Mon @ 8am Registration begins for the Carrollton Golf Tournament.
September 19th:  Sat @ 5:30 North KC Trivia Night at the American Inn.  We need a team!
September 29th:  Tuesday.  Richmond Kiwanis Fall Banquet and Installation of Officers for 2015-16.  6pm.  Shirkey's 19th Hole.

See the Richmond Kiwanis Website for other Calendar Items.  It is very informative!






